Dear Friends of the Ministry:

' We had a productive October and November. In eight meetings we had 239 saved.
RUUNB U e held a revival for Pastor Brock Henry. We were ending the revival with a big day.

The threat of rain was prevalent. That Sunday we had clouds and held a short carnival
ol ' Lo %ind God held off the rain until right after the invitation. Then the Heavens opened.
KEVIN L. WALKER We ended up taking the inflatables to the church and leaving them in the gym
EVANGELIST overnight to dry out. It was a long process to be sure they were dry enough to roll up.
We ended up staying an extra day.

Faithway Baptist Church in Evansville really worked hard to get in a crowd. Of
course, the Shipps are there now and know so much about the carnival that they were a
huge help in making the day a success. We were told they had a record-breaking
crowd with over 800 in attendance. 110 on buses and 120) saved. WOW!!

We did a three-day carnival for Shawnee Baptist Church. They brought in different
groups for each one. Pastor Frost has some amazing staff to help make that happen.
Actually, he has a layman that is in charge of his children’s ministry who organized
each one.

In November we were at some of our favorite churches in the Murfreesboro,
Tennessee area. None of the churches had huge days but they had a good outreach,
and we hope they will see fruit from the labor.

Heartland Baptist was one of those churches. Sometimes God will use our being at a
church to help someone understand the Gospel a little clearer. Such is the case of a
young man who has Aspergers. It’s always hard to keep his attention but during the
entire presentation he did not make a move. He had been witnessed to but he wasn’t
interested. During the Sunday morning invitation, he raised his hand and prayed to he
saved. The mother and grandmother couldn’t get to me fast enough after the service to
rejoice in his decision.

With Jeannie’s decision to join us in the ministry, we have been praying and looking
for a motorhome or fifth wheel and trailer for her and the girls to travel in. God
miraculously brought a Ford F-350 to us. It was 2016 but in good shape and plenty of
truck to be able to pull a trailer. T called a friend who was an RV repair man. He told
me about a Travel Supreme fifth wheel that he thought we could get for a good price.
It belonged to a former evangelist, Gary Gilmore who is now in Heaven. I think the
family was particularly pleased because his dad would be happy to see the trailer still
in the ministry. We bought it and now have a complete rig for Jeannie.

How could we afford it? That’s what we wondered. We were prepared to go get a
loan from the bank but a friend had said he would help us with the rig. We didn’t
know what that meant so when we called, and the friend paid for the entire thing truck
and trailer we had quite a fit praising the Lord. Jeannie wept because it gave her more
confirmation that this is exactly what the Lord wanted her to do also. Thank the Lord
for folks who see what we are doing for souls in the U.S. and want to enable us to
keep going.

Tn 2024, we will hegin our 34" year in evangelism. Thank God for you who continue
to support our ministry both in finances and in prayers. Our family has needed those
prayers more than ever this year. We feel very blessed to have you as our friend!!!
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